
 

                                                                 

 

 

It’s been a really special term here at Coalway! At the end of term we enjoyed some 

special Easter celebrations and Classes 1 and 2 put on their show – ‘Fairytale Frolics’. 

We also held some very special events including, ‘Afternoon Tea with the School Council 

and Governors’, ‘Sport Relief’, ’History Day’, ‘World Book Day’ and had a visit from the 

Gloucestershire Life Education Bus!  

 

 

                         

 

                                    

 

 

 

                                       

 

Welcome to the Term 4 edition of ‘Coalway Kids News’! You will find our views and 

information on what happens at Coalway Community Infant School. Remember 

everything in this newsletter has been created by us, the children of Coalway!!! 

 

 

Classes 1 and 2 put on a wonderful 

performance at the end of term for the 

whole school, the parents and Coalway 

Early Years. It was called, ‘Fairytale 

Frolics’. This is what the parents and 

children at Coalway thought of our 

amazing Reception children.  

Brilliant little show! Loved the 

backdrop and scenery. School shows 

make special memories; especially for 

Grandparents. Thank you! 

It was so beautiful! - Shanade 

All the characters were fantastic – even the Big Bad 

Wolves! - Class 3 



  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The play was amazing! A credit to all the 

hard work put in by Mrs Gwynne and 

Miss Roberts and obviously all the 

children! Can’t believe they are only 4 

and 5! 

  

An excellent performance – a credit to 

everyone involved! The best show I have 

ever seen! 

 

 

Totally heart-warming. A joy to 

watch; my cheeks hurt so much 

from smiling so much! An amazing 

performance. 

We loved the 

dances; some of 

them were 

hilarious! Class 4 

Excellent entertainment. Each 

child had a part. Can’t wait for 

the Christmas one! 

Amazing! Well done! Looking 

forward to watching the next 

two! 

 

Such an amazing show, the teachers have 

done such a fantastic job directing these 4 

and 5 year old children to perform in front 

of so many people. Huge achievement! We 

have thoroughly enjoyed the show. Well 

done. Main thing is, the children had fun and 

smiled all the way through. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We put all your lovely comments onto a ‘word cloud’! Thank you. We didn’t have enough space 

to publish them all individually. The children and staff at Coalway really appreciated your 

support! 

Parent comments 



 

 

 
Childrens’ comments 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were very excited to see the ‘Gloucestershire Life Education Van’ (which made it through 

the ‘Beast from the East’) at school earlier this term. It was so great to see Harold the 

Giraffe and his friends again. We learned all about how to keep ourselves healthy and happy. 

 

 

 

In the Life Education Van we 

talked about feelings, staying 

healthy and body parts like 

brain, ribs, heart, lungs and 

intestines. - Albert 

We found out about keeping our bodies healthy. 

You have to drink lots of water. Joseph 

We talked about what to do if you’re feeling 

sad. You must talk or tell someone. I loved it 

when the stars came on the ceiling. - Olivia In the ‘Life Education Van’ we 

talked about eating lots of 

vegetables and fruit. You are 

supposed to have 10 a day! - 

Kieran 



 

 

 

 

                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘World Book Day’.  

We held ‘Books at Bedtime’ on Friday 9th March. 

Jack said, ’I loved reading with the older 

boys. Soon, I will be able to read like them 

too’. 

 

 

We came to school dressed ready to go 

to bed! Some children brought their 

favourite teddy bears and we all brought 

our favourite bedtime story. We shared 

our books with children in other classes. 

The older children helped the younger 

children to read. At the end of the day, 

it was very quiet…we had milk and a 

biscuit and settled down for a lovely 

story with our teachers. It was very 

hard not to fall asleep!   zzzzzzzzzzz 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Sport Relief – 23rd  March… 

We dressed in our sporty clothes and took part in 

lots of different exercises and activities. Everyone 

managed to complete a mile by walking or running or 

both!  

We felt fit and 

proud when we 

finished the mile. 

Some of us 

challenged ourselves 

and ran even 

further! – Year One 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council Afternoon Tea with the 

Governors… 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you like being a 

Governor? Is it fun? 

 

First we took the Governors on a ‘guided tour’ 

of Coalway. We pointed out important things 

like our ‘feelings mirrors’, our e-safety rules 

and our values. The Governors noted that we 

are very ‘proud of our school’. 

Then we had drinks and cakes and talked about 

and showed our learning. The Governors said we 

are very ‘knowledgeable and passionate’ about 

our work.  

Finally we asked each other questions to 

find out about each other’s roles at school.  

We discovered that we all enjoy making Coalway 

the best school ever! If you want to find out more 

check out our Governor’s Messages on our website 

homepage!  

What does a Governor 

do? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you done your ‘Coalway Blast’ today? We now make sure that we do a burst of 

exercise for between 5 and 10 minutes every day in our classroom as well as all the P.E 

we do and our playtimes.  

 

 

 

We love 

keeping fit! 

I like all the exercises we’ve 

done. I even practice them 

at home! 

Evie – Class 3 
 

I follow the girl in 

green because I 

like it to be 

challenging! 

Oliver – Class 6 

 

We made a video 

of our Coalway 

Blast. It was 

great fun! 

       Class 4 

 

I like doing exercise in 

the classroom. It’s 

really cool! 

Corey – Class 6 

 

We really like trying out the 

different workouts. 10 minutes is 

hard work! - Class 5 

 

Remember to log on to www.fitterfuture.com at home and 

try your own ‘Coalway Blast’.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

History Day 

A mysterious object appeared in school on 

History Day. Please read the next pages to 

find out what each year group thought the 

object might be and how we investigated it! 
Please check 

out the display 

in the corridor 

to find out 

more! 

 



 

 

 

 

 


